

January 2, 2015

Re: 2015 Accountants' Memorandum

Happy New Year from Miller Kaplan Arase LLP!

This is our annual information brief that is primarily intended to address payroll tax matters and information reporting requirements. We will not address corporate inversions, sales tax nor detail the provisions of the Affordable Care Act beyond the basic reporting requirements. We do touch on a few other federal and California tax matters that relate to new items that may be of interest to our clients. We have also added a section about tracking basis in S-Corporations and Partnerships.

Other than the recently signed Tax Extender bill, there were no substantive federal tax bills that were passed by Congress and signed into law in 2014. However, there are new regulations and the rollout of the Affordable Care Act (ACA) continues. The ACA requires information reporting by insurers, self-insuring employers and certain large employers with respect to the health coverage offered to their full-time employees.

Although this reporting is optional for 2014 (reports filed in 2015), it is planned that it will be mandatory for 2015 (reports filed in 2016). In fact, on March 5, 2014 the IRS issued final regulations on employer reporting requirements; and on July 24, 2014, the IRS released draft forms that employers will use to report the health coverage.

The ACA also requires applicable large employers to report the cost of coverage under an employer-sponsored group health plan on an employee's W-2 in Box 12 using code DD. However, many employers have been issued transition relief until next year.

With respect to the section on information return reporting, please note that California reporting requirements are generally the same as the federal requirements. In all but a few situations, the IRS will forward information to the FTB so it is not necessary separately to report to the FTB.

This Memorandum is intended to provide general information. If you have any questions or need more detail, please contact us. Finally if you or your business is required to pay federal or state taxes electronically, please do so; otherwise substantial penalties may apply.

We look forward to serving you in 2015.

Hiller Kaplan Arase LLP

Mannon Kaplan, CPA George Nadel Rivin, CPA Edwin Kanemaru, CPA Kenneth R Holmer CPA Douglas S. Waite, CPA Donald G. Garrett, CPA Catherine C. Gardner, CPA Jeffrey L. Goss. CPA Richard DeFronzo, JD Joanna Bolsky, CPA Ronald D. Chandler, CPA Michael G. Kaplan, CPA Michael J. Quackenbush, CPA Edmond Avaness, CPA Crane Curran, CPA Brian J. Harris, CPA Gregory E. Klein, CPA Andrew B. Koski, MBA Grant K. Miller, CPA Barbara Kogen, CPA Kami B. Cohen, CPA Kelly W. Fox, CPA Andrew M. Rosen, CPA Kelly Harper, CPA

Stanley L. Miller, CPA (1921-95) Paul Arase, CPA (Retired)

Los Angeles

Vincent Leoni, CPA

4123 Lankershim Boulevard North Hollywood, CA 91602 Tel: 818.769.2010

San Francisco

44 Montgomery Street Suite 3701 San Francisco, CA 94104 Tel: 415.956.3600

Seattle

1700 7th Avenue Suite 2100 Seattle, WA 98101 Tel: 206.826.7180

Portland

1200 NW Marshall Street Suite 812 Portland, OR 97209 Tel: 971.255.0546

Las Vegas

330 East Warm Springs Road Las Vegas, NV 89119 Tel: 702.315.4213



2015 ACCOUNTANTS' MEMORANDUM

TABLE OF CONTENTS

			Page No.
I.	EAI	RNINGS REPORTS DUE IN 2015	1
	۸	Payroll Taxes	1
	A.	1. IRS Form 941 - Employer's Quarterly Federal Tax Return	
		IRS Form 940 - Employer's Annual Federal Unemployment Tax Return	
		3. California Form DE 9	
	В.	Wage and Tax Statement - 2014 Form W-2	3-6
	C.	Transmittal Form Addresses	6
		1. 2014 Form W-3 (Federal)	6-7
		2. 2014 Form DE 9 (California)	7
	D.	Information Forms	
		1. IRS Form 1099 Series - U.S. Information Returns	
		2. IRS Form 1096 - Annual Summary and Transmittal U.S. Information Returns	
		3. Guide to More Common Information Returns	8-10
	E.	Rules on 2014 Withholding from Supplemental Wage Payments	10
		1. General Requirements	10-11
		2. IRS Form 945 - Annual Return of Withheld Federal Income Tax	
		3. California Forms 592 and 597 - Returns for Tax Withheld at Source	12
	F.	Household Employee Taxes	12
	G.	Penalties	
		1. Failure to File Correct Information Returns by Due Date	
		2. Failure to Furnish Correct Payee Statements	13-14
	Н.	Electronic Federal Tax Payment System (EFTPS)	14-15
II.	ΑU	TO MILEAGE AND EXPENSE REIMBURSEMENT INFORMATION	15
	A.	Employer Reimbursement Plan Rules	15
	В.	Accountable Plan Defined	15-16
	C.	IRS Automobile Reimbursement Mileage Rates	16
III.	ΑU	TO RULES OTHER THAN MILEAGE AND EXPENSE REIMBURSEMENT	16
	A.	Taxation of Value of Automobile	16-17
	B.	Employer Provided Vehicle	17-18
		1. Exception for Commuting Use Only	
		Sample Notice to Employees When Using Commuting Use Only Exception Other Than Commuting Use Only	18 19-20
		3. Other Than Commuting Use Only	19-20



TABLE OF CONTENTS (Continued)

		Page No.
III.	AUTO RULES OTHER THAN MILEAGE AND EXPENSE REIMBURSEMENT (Continued)	
	C. Employee Uses Own Vehicle	20
	D. Summary Statement	21
	E. Policy Statement "Commuting Only Use" - Special Rule	21
	F. Annual Lease Value Table for Employer Provided Autos	22
IV.	NEW FEDERAL/STATE LAWS AND OTHER CHANGES	23
	Federal	
	A. Employer Reporting Requirements – Form 1095-C	23
	B. Employer Reporting Requirements – Forms W-2	24
	C. Form 1099-K Discrepancies	24
	D. IRS Tangible Property Regulations	24
	E. Medicare Requirement	25
	California	
	F. Eliminating Enterprise Zones	25
	G. Information Return for Some Like-Kind Exchanges	25
	H. New Motion Picture Credit	25
	I. Net Operating Losses	26
	J. Liability for Employers Who Use Labor Contractors	26
	K. Competes Tax Credit	26-27
V.	CALIFORNIA INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR REPORTING REQUIREMENTS	27
VI.	EARNED INCOME CREDIT	28
VII.	PAYROLL TAX DEPOSIT SYSTEM	28
VIII.	EMPLOYEE OR INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR	28-29
	A. Worker Classification: The IRS' Approach	29
IX.	DBA-FICTITIOUS BUSINESS NAMES	29-30
X.	REPORT OF FOREIGN BANK AND FINANCIAL ACCOUNTS	30-31
XI.	REPORTING OF CASH TRANSACTIONS IN EXCESS OF \$10,000	31
XII.	WHEN HIRING NEW EMPLOYEES	31-33
	A. Compliance with Immigration and Nationality Act	31-32
	B. E-Verify	32
	C. Income Tax Withholding	32
	D. New Employee Registry	32-33



TABLE OF CONTENTS (Continued)

		Page No.
XIII.	BASIS IN S CORPORATION AND PARTNERSHIPS	33-34
XIV.	CAFETERIA PLANS	34-35
XV.	USE TAX	35
XVI.	RECORDS RETENTION	36-37
XVII.	CALIFORNIA STATE UNCLAIMED PROPERTY PROGRAM	38
XVIII.	INFORMATION AVAILABLE ON THE INTERNET	39
XIV.	TYPES OF PAYMENTS	40

I. EARNINGS REPORTS DUE IN 2015

A. Payroll Taxes

1. IRS Form 941 - Employer's Quarterly Federal Tax Return

FICA:	2015 Applicable During 2015	2014 Applicable During 2014
Social Security Wage Limit	\$118,500	\$117,000
Withholding Tax Rate ("OASDI" Portion Only) Maximum Withholding Employer Tax Rate ("OASDI" Only) Maximum Employer Portion	6.2% \$7,347.00 6.2% \$7,347.00	6.2% \$7,254.00 6.2% \$7,254.00
Medicare Wage Limit	Unlimited	Unlimited
Tax Rate ("HI" Portion Only) Maximum Withholding Employer Matching Tax Rate ("HI" Only) Maximum Employer Matching	1.45% * Unlimited 1.45% Unlimited	1.45% * Unlimited 1.45% Unlimited

There is an additional 0.9% Medicare surtax for single individuals with wages exceeding \$200,000 and married couples earning over \$250,000. The surtax does not apply to the employer's share.

Quarter Ending Date	Form 941 Due Dates
December 31, 2014	January 31, 2015
March 31, 2015	April 30, 2015
June 30, 2015	July 31, 2015
September 30, 2015	October 31, 2015

2. <u>IRS Form 940 - Employer's Annual Federal Unemployment Tax Return</u>

	2014	2013
Federal Unemployment Tax - On Annual		
Wage Limit to Each Employee of	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00
Federal Unemployment Tax Rate - Employer Only	6.0%	6.0%
Allowable California Credit	4.2% *	<u>4.5%</u>
Net Federal Tax Rate	<u>1.8%</u>	<u>1.5%</u>

File the Form 940 for the year ended December 31, 2014 no later than January 31, 2015. Note: Deposits for 2014 were required for any quarter when the cumulative liability for the quarter was \$500.00 or more.

* The credit may be as much as 5.4% of FUTA taxable wages. If you are entitled to the maximum 5.4% credit, the FUTA tax rate after credit is 0.6%. Some states, including California, are subject to a credit reduction until they repay all federal advances to cover unemployment benefits. At press time, it was projected that the California credit would decrease to 4.2%.



A. <u>Payroll Taxes</u> (Continued)

2. IRS Form 940 - Employer's Annual Federal Unemployment Tax Return (Continued)

In general, family members are exempt from federal unemployment insurance and, those under age 18 are exempt, from social security taxes. Federal income taxes are, however, required to be withheld. These special rules do not apply to family owned partnerships or corporations. For California purposes, family employees are generally exempt from Unemployment Insurance (UI), Employment Training Tax (ETT), and State Disability Insurance (SDI). However, they are subject to personal income tax withholding.

All employers conducting business in California are subject to the employment tax laws of the California Unemployment Insurance Code (CUIC). Once a business hires an employee, the business is considered an employer and must register with the Employment Development Department (EDD) within 15 days after paying wages in excess of \$100 in a quarter.

3. California Form DE 9

Employers are required to file the *Quarterly Contribution Return and Report of Wages* (DE 9) and the *Quarterly Contribution Return and Report of Wages (Continuation)* (DE 9C) each quarter. This allows EDD to identify overpayments and underpayments as early as possible throughout the year, resulting in faster refunds and reducing the possibility of an unplanned tax liability at year-end.

The Employment Development Department's (EDD) Quarterly Contribution and Wage Adjustment Form (DE 9ADJ) is used to make changes to the Quarterly Contribution Return and Report of Wages (DE 9) and the Quarterly Contribution Return and Report of Wages (Continuation) (DE 9C).

Complete the DE 9ADJ when you are filing a claim for refund, adjusting the subject wages or taxes, adjusting Personal Income Tax (PIT) wages or withholding, correcting employee(s) Social Security Number(s) (SSN) or name(s), or reporting employee(s) previously not reported to EDD.

Note: Mandatory Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) filers must remit all SDI/PIT funds by EFT to avoid noncompliance penalties.

Forms DE 9 and DE 9C are due in 2015 as follows:

Report Covering	Filing Due Dates	<u>Delinquent if Not Filed By</u>
January, February, March	April 1	April 30
April, May, June	July 1	July 31
July, August, September	October 1	October 31
October, November, December	January 1	January 31

As an alternative to paper filing, the EDD has an online service where employers can manage payroll tax accounts, file reports, make tax payments, and register businesses. Go to www.edd.ca.gov.



A. <u>Payroll Taxes</u> (Continued)

3. <u>California Form DE 9</u> (Continued)

A summary table is as follows:

	2015	2014
	Applicable	Applicable
	During 2015	During 2014
SUI Tax - Annual Wage Limit	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00
(Tax Rate Assigned to Employers Based on Experience)	*	*
ETT - Annual Wage Limit	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00
Tax Rate	0.1%	0.1%
SDI Tax - Annual Wage Limit	\$104,378.00	\$101,636.00
Tax Rate	0.9%	1.0%
Maximum Amounts to be Withheld	\$939.40	\$1,016.36

^{*} See Form DE 2088, notice of contribution rates and statement of UI reserve account mailed to all employers in December. If you need rate information, call the EDD Contribution Rate Group at (916) 653-7795. Employers have 60 days from the date of notification to dispute their UI contribution rate. The General EDD Telephone Assistance Line is (888) 745-3886. To simplify matters, the state encourages use of their e-services for business function. Log onto the state www.edd.ca.gov website for details.

B. Wage and Tax Statement - 2014 Form W-2 (Give to Employees before February 1, 2015)

55555	a Employee's social security number	OMB No. 154	5-0008					
b Employer identification number	(EIN)		1 Wa	ges, tips, other com	pensation	2 Feder	ral income to	ax withheld
c Employer's name, address, and	ZIP code		3 So	cial security wage	s	4 Socia	l security ta	x withheld
			5 Me	dicare wages and	tips	6 Medio	care tax with	nheld
			7 So	cial security tips		8 Alloca	ated tips	
d Control number			9			10 Depe	ndent care l	benefits
e Employee's first name and initial	I Last name	Suff.		nqualified plans		12a	1	
			13 Stat emp	utory Retirement plan	Third-party sick pay	12b		
			14 Oth	er		12c		
						12d		
f Employee's address and ZIP cod	de							
15 State Employer's state ID num	nber 16 State wages, tips, etc.	17 State incon	ne tax	18 Local wages,	tips, etc.	19 Local inc	ome tax	20 Locality name
M_9 Wage an	d Tax	ווחנ	ı	De	partment of	the Treasur	y-Internal	Revenue Service

Form W-2 Wage and Tax Statement

2014

Copy 1-For State, City, or Local Tax Department



- I. EARNINGS REPORTS DUE IN 2015 (Continued)
- B. Wage and Tax Statement 2014 Form W-2 (Give to Employees before February 1, 2015) (Continued)

Notes Per Form Instructions:

- 1. Military differential pay Payments made after 2009 to former employees while they are on active duty for more than 30 days in the Armed Forces or other uniformed services are now treated as wages. Report these payments in box 1 of Form W-2.
- 2. Nonqualified deferred compensation plans Section 409A, added by the American Jobs Creation Act of 2004, provides that all amounts deferred under a nonqualified deferred compensation (NODC) plan for all taxable years are includible in gross income unless certain requirements are satisfied.

Additional Note:

- **S Corporation Fringe Benefits** An S corporation treats taxable fringe benefits paid on behalf of its 2% shareholder-employees as additional compensation to them. The corporation deducts the additional compensation on page 1, line 7 ("Compensation of officers") or line 8 ("Salaries and wages") of its Form 1120S. The corporation reports the additional compensation to the shareholder-employees on Forms W-2. The additional compensation is subject to federal tax withholding and is generally subject to employment taxes (FICA and FUTA). However, payments made pursuant to a plan providing accident and health coverage are only subject to income tax withholding; they are <u>not</u> subject to any other employment taxes.
- **3.** Qualified Transportation Fringe Benefits In 2014, employees may exclude from income \$250 per month in transit benefits and \$250 per month in parking benefits up to a maximum of \$500 per month. Employees may receive benefits for commuter transportation and transit passes and benefits for parking during the same month; they are not mutually exclusive.

These qualified transportation fringe benefits are excluded from an employee's gross income for income tax purposes and from an employee's wages for payroll tax purposes.

- **4. Employer Provided Educational Assistance** There is an annual personal income tax exclusion of up to \$5,250 for employees' educational assistance programs.
- 5. **Deceased Employee's Wages** The IRS has special instructions for reporting wages if an employee dies during the year. Consult the instructions to 2014 Form W-2.
- **Group-Term Life Insurance** You must include in your employees' wages subject to social security and Medicare taxes, the cost of group-term life insurance that is greater than the cost of \$50,000 of coverage, reduced by the amount the employee paid toward the insurance. Report this as wages in boxes 1, 3, and 5 of the employee's 2014 Form W-2. Also, include it in box 12 with code C.

Figure the monthly cost of the insurance includible in the employee's wages by multiplying the number of thousands of dollars of insurance coverage over \$50,000 (figured to the nearest 10th) by the cost shown in the following table. Use the employee's age on the last day of the tax year. You must prorate the cost from the table if less than a full month of coverage is involved.



B. Wage and Tax Statement - 2014 Form W-2 (Continued)

Notes Per Form Instructions: (Continued)

COST PER \$1,000 OF PROTECTION FOR ONE MONTH

Age	Cost
Under 25	\$.05
25 through 29	.06
30 through 34	.08
35 through 39	.09
40 through 44	.10
45 through 49	.15
50 through 54	.23
55 through 59	.43
60 through 64	.66
65 through 69	1.27
70 and older	2.06

You figure the total cost to include in the employee's wages by multiplying the monthly cost by the number of full months coverage at that cost. For example, for a 50-year old employee with \$500,000 of group-term coverage, the total cost to include is \$1,242, as follows:

\$450 (insurance coverage over \$50,000 in thousands of dollars) x .23 (cost per table) x 12 months = \$1,242

7. Selected notes for particular boxes follow:

Box b – Provide the Federal employer identification number (FEIN) assigned by the IRS. Do not use a prior FEIN once a FEIN is changed.

Box d - Control Number: This is optional. Employers may use this box to identify Forms W-2.

Box 3 – Social Security Wages: Cannot exceed \$117,000 for 2014.

Box 4 – Social Security Tax Withheld: Cannot exceed \$7,254 for 2014.

Box 5 – Medicare wages and tips: Unlimited for 2014.

Box 6 – Medicare tax withheld: Unlimited for 2014.

Box 11 – Show total distributions to the employee from a non-qualified deferred compensation plan or a Sec. 457 plan during 2014, here and in Box 1 (but not if reported in Boxes 3 or 5). Also include in Box 11 amounts under a nonqualified plan or a Sec. 457 plan that became taxable during the year for social security and medicare tax purposes, but were for services performed in a prior year. Payments to beneficiaries of deceased employees are reportable on Form 1099-R.



- I. EARNINGS REPORTS DUE IN 2015 (Continued)
- B. Wage and Tax Statement 2014 Form W-2 (Continued)

Notes Per Form Instructions: (Continued)

Box 12 – Enter a code (A through EE) codes for items such as cost of group term life insurance over \$50,000 (Code C), elective deferrals to a section 401(k) arrangement (Code D), etc. Do not enter more than four items in box 12. If more than four items are needed, use a separate W-2.

Box 13 – Checkboxes. Mark all checkboxes that apply.

- Statutory Employees. Mark this checkbox for statutory employees whose earnings are subject to
 social security and Medicare taxes but not subject to Federal income tax withholding. There are
 workers who are independent contractors under the common-law rules but are treated by statute
 as employees. They are called statutory employees.
- **Retirement Plan.** Mark this checkbox if the employee was an active participant (for any part of the year) in any pension plan.
- Third-party sick pay. Mark this checkbox <u>only</u> if you are a third-party sick pay payer filing a Form W-2 for an insured's employee.

Box 14 – Other. The lease value of a vehicle provided to your employee and reported in box 1 <u>must</u> be reported here or in a separate statement to your employee. You may also use this box for any other information you want to give your employee.

Boxes 15 through 20 – For State information. Enter in Box 19 the amount of SDI actually withheld, and in Box 20 the letters "CASDI". The 2014 SDI maximum was \$1,016.36.

C. <u>Transmittal Form Addresses</u>

The Following Form is Due by March 1, 2015:

1. 2014 Form W-3 (Federal)

IRS Publication 393, entitled, "2014 Federal Employment Tax Forms," which was mailed to employers in November 2014, contains 2014 Form W-3 and specific instructions for completing that form. If you are required to file 250 or more Forms W-2, you must file them electronically, unless the IRS granted you a waiver. Otherwise see the mailing addresses on the following page.

File Copy A of Form W-2 with the entire first page of Form W-3 at the following address:

If Using United States Postal Service:

Social Security Administration Data Operations Center Wilkes-Barre, PA 18769-0001 (For certified mail use Zip Code 18769-0002) For Other IRS Approved Private Delivery Services:

Social Security Administration Data Operations Center Attn: W-2 Process 1150 E. Mountain Dr. Wilkes-Barre, PA 18702-7997



C. <u>Transmittal Form Addresses</u> (Continued)

The Following Form is Due by March 1, 2015: (Continued)

1. 2014 Form DE 9 (California)

Mail the Quarterly Contribution Return and Report of Wages to: Employment Development Department, P.O. Box 826276, Sacramento, CA 94230-6276. Mandatory Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) filers must remit all payments by EFT to avoid penalties.

D. Information Forms

1. IRS Form 1099 Series - U.S. Information Returns

Generally, file for any individual, partnership or trust (non-corporate entity) to whom you paid rents, dividends, interest, commissions, fees, payments for services (not wages), etc. See the instructions to determine what type and amount of payments must be reported in the boxes and the correct type of Form 1099 to use. Note: <u>Businesses paying limited liability companies have to issue 1099 forms</u> if annual payments total \$600 or more. There is an exception if the LLC has filed Form 8832 with the IRS to elect to be taxed as a corporation. (Most LLCs choose to be taxed as partnerships or sole proprietorships.)

Prepare in triplicate (no photocopies allowed); Copy A to be transmitted to IRS with Form 1096, a copy for the recipient and a copy for the employer's files. Give recipient their copy <u>no later than</u> February 1, 2015. Forms 1099 should be typed or machine printed, although for 2014 most Forms 1099 may now be furnished electronically to taxpayers with their consent. Please remember to include a telephone number below the address in the payer's section. A toll-free number has been implemented for IRS's Information Reporting Call Site. In response to requests from many employers, the toll-free number is 866-455-7438.

2. IRS Form 1096 - Annual Summary and Transmittal U.S. Information Returns

Fill in name and address of payer. Indicate the number and type of Forms 1099 attached. Sign and mail to **Internal Revenue Service, Kansas City, Missouri 64999** (if company is located in California) <u>before</u> March 1, 2015. If not filed by the due date, significant penalties apply. If you file electronically, the due date is now March 31.

Filers and transmitters of information returns can obtain an extension of time to file by submitting a signed paper Form 8809, Request for Extension of Time to File Information Returns. The extensions are most often for a period of 30 days. Filers and transmitters may thereafter request an additional 30-day extension. The extensions apply only to filing with the government. The filer or transmitter must still provide statements to the recipients by the required due date.

If you are filing 250 or more returns of the same type, see IRS Publication 1220, Specifications for Filing Information Returns Electronically. The law requires such returns to be filed electronically.

Payees who file paper returns with the IRS need not send a paper copy to the California FTB; the IRS forwards the information to the FTB.



D. <u>Information Forms</u> (Continued)

3. Guide to More Common Information Returns

(If any date shown falls on a Saturday, Sunday, or legal holiday, the due date is the next business day.)

Guide to Information Returns (If any date shown falls on a Saturday, Sunday, or legal holiday, the due date is the next business day.)

				Du	e Date
Form	Title	What To Report	Amounts To Report	To IRS	To Recipient (unless indicated otherwise)
1042-S	Foreign Person's U.S. Source Income Subject to Withholding	Income such as interest, dividends, royalties, pensions and annuities, etc., and amounts withheld under Chapter 3. Also, distributions of effectively connected income by publicly traded partnerships or nominees.	See form instructions	March 15	March 15
1097-BTC			All amounts	February 28*	On or before the 15th day of the 2nd calendar month after the close of the calendar month in which the credit is allowed
1098	Mortgage Interest Statement	Mortgage interest (including points) and certain mortgage insurance premiums you received in the course of your trade or business from individuals and reimbursements of overpaid interest.	\$600 or more	February 28*	(To Payer/Borrower) January 31
1098-C	Contributions of Motor Vehicles, Boats, and Airplanes	Information regarding a donated motor vehicle, boat, or airplane.	Gross proceeds of more than \$500	February 28*	(To Donor) 30 days from date of sale or contribution
1098-E	Student Loan Interest Statement	Student loan interest received in the course of your trade or business.	\$600 or more	February 28*	January 31
1098-MA	Mortgage Assistance Payments	Assistance payments paid to homeowners from funds allocated from the Housing Finance Agency Innovation Fund for the Hardest Hit Housing Markets (HFA Hardest Hit Fund) or the Emergency Homeowners' Loan Program	All amounts	February 28*	January 31
1098-T	Tuition Statement	Qualified tuition and related expenses, reimbursements or refunds, and scholarships or grants (optional).	See instructions	February 28*	January 31
1099-A	Acquisition or Abandonment of Secured Property	Information about the acquisition or abandonment of property that is security for a debt for which you are the lender.	All amounts	February 28*	(To Borrower) January 31
1099-B	Proceeds From Broker and Barter Exchange Transactions	Sales or redemptions of securities, futures transactions, commodities, and barter exchange transactions.	All amounts	February 28*	February 15**
1099-C	Cancellation of Debt	Cancellation of a debt owed to a financial institution, the Federal Government, a credit union, RTC, FDIC, NCUA, a military department, the U.S. Postal Service, the Postal Rate Commission, or any organization having a significant trade or business of lending money.	\$600 or more	February 28*	January 31
1099-CAP	Changes in Corporate Control and Capital Structure	Information about cash, stock, or other property from an acquisition of control or the substantial change in capital structure of a corporation.	Over \$1,000	February 28*	(To Shareholders) January 31
1099-DIV	Dividends and Distributions	Distributions, such as dividends, capital gain distributions, or nontaxable distributions, that were paid on stock and liquidation distributions.	\$10 or more, except \$600 or more for liquidations	February 28*	January 31**
1099-G	Certain Government Payments	Unemployment compensation, state and local income tax refunds, agricultural payments, and taxable grants.	\$10 or more for refunds and unemployment	February 28*	January 31
1099-INT	Interest Income	Interest income.	\$10 or more (\$600 or more in some cases)	February 28*	January 31**
1099-K	Payment Card and Third Party Network	Payment card transactions.	All amounts		
	Transactions	Third party network transactions.	\$20,000 or more and 200 or more transactions	February 28*	January 31
1099-LTC	Long-Term Care and Accelerated Death Benefits	Payments under a long-term care insurance contract and accelerated death benefits paid under a life insurance contract or by a viatical settlement provider.	All amounts	February 28*	January 31

^{*}The due date is March 31 if filed electronically.

^{**}The due date is March 15 for reporting by trustees and middlemen of WHFITs.



D. <u>Information Forms</u> (Continued)

3. <u>Guide to More Common Information Returns</u> (Continued)

(If any date shown falls on a Saturday, Sunday, or legal holiday, the due date is the next business day.)

Guide to Information Returns (Continued)

				Due Date		
Form	Title	What To Report	Amounts To Report	To IRS	To Recipient (unless indicated otherwise)	
1099-MISC	Miscellaneous Income	Rent or royalty payments; prizes and awards that are not for services, such as winnings on TV or radio shows.	\$600 or more, except \$10 or more for royalties			
	(Also, use to report direct sales of \$5,000 or more of consumer goods for resale.)	Payments to crew members by owners or operators of fishing boats including payments of proceeds from sale of catch.	All amounts			
		Section 409A income from nonqualified deferred compensation plans (NQDCs).	All amounts			
		Payments to a physician, physicians' corporation, or other supplier of health and medical services. Issued mainly by medical assistance programs or health and accident insurance plans.	\$600 or more	February 28*	January 31**	
		Payments for services performed for a trade or business by people not treated as its employees. Examples: fees to subcontractors or directors and golden parachute payments.	\$600 or more			
		Fish purchases paid in cash for resale.	\$600 or more			
		Crop insurance proceeds.	\$600 or more			
		Substitute dividends and tax-exempt interest payments reportable by brokers.	\$10 or more		February 15**	
		Gross proceeds paid to attorneys.	\$600 or more		February 15**	
1099-OID	Original Issue Discount	Original issue discount.	\$10 or more	February 28*	January 31**	
1099-PATR	Taxable Distributions Received From Cooperatives	Distributions from cooperatives passed through to their patrons including any domestic production activities deduction and certain pass-through credits.	\$10 or more	February 28*	January 31	
1099-Q	Payments From Qualified Education Programs (Under Sections 529 and 530)	Earnings from qualified tuition programs and Coverdell ESAs.	All amounts	February 28*	January 31	
1099-R	Distributions From Pensions, Annuities, Retirement or Profit-Sharing Plans, IRAs, Insurance Contracts, etc.	Distributions from retirement or profit-sharing plans, any IRA, insurance contracts, and IRA recharacterizations.	\$10 or more	February 28*	January 31	
1099-S	Proceeds From Real Estate Transactions	Gross proceeds from the sale or exchange of real estate and certain royalty payments.	Generally, \$600 or more	February 28*	February 15	
1099-SA	Distributions From an HSA, Archer MSA, or Medicare Advantage MSA	Distributions from an HSA, Archer MSA, or Medicare Advantage MSA.	All amounts	February 28*	January 31	
3921	Exercise of an Incentive Stock Option Under Section 422(b)	Transfer of stock pursuant to the exercise of an incentive stock option under section 422(b).	All amounts	February 28*	January 31	
3922	Transfer of Stock Acquired Through an Employee Stock Purchase Plan Under Section 423(c)	Transfer of stock acquired through an employee stock purchase plan under section 423(c).	All amounts	February 28*	January 31	

^{*}The due date is March 31 if filed electronically.

^{**}The due date is March 15 for reporting by trustees and middlemen of WHFITs.



D. <u>Information Forms</u> (Continued)

3. Guide to More Common Information Returns (Continued)

(If any date shown falls on a Saturday, Sunday, or legal holiday, the due date is the next business day.)

Guide to Information Returns (Continued)

				Du	e Date
Form	Title	What To Report	Amounts To Report	To IRS	To Recipient (unless indicated otherwise)
5498	IRA Contribution Information	Contributions (including rollover contributions) to any individual retirement arrangement (IRA), including a SEP, SIMPLE, and Roth IRA; Roth conversions; IRA recharacterizations; and the fair market value (FMV) of the account.	All amounts	May 31	(To Participant) For FMV/RMD, Jan 31; For contributions, May 31
5498-ESA	Coverdell ESA Contribution Information	Contributions (including rollover contributions) to a Coverdell ESA.	All amounts	May 31	April 30
5498-SA	HSA, Archer MSA, or Medicare Advantage MSA Information	Contributions to an HSA (including transfers and rollovers) or Archer MSA and the FMV of an HSA, Archer MSA, or Medicare Advantage MSA.	All amounts	May 31	(To Participant) May 31
W-2G	Certain Gambling Winnings	Gambling winnings from horse racing, dog racing, jai alai, lotteries, keno, bingo, slot machines, sweepstakes, wagering pools, poker tournaments, etc.	Generally, \$600 or more; \$1,200 or more from bingo or slot machines; \$1,500 or more from keno	February 28*	January 31
W-2	Wage and Tax	Wages, tips, other compensation; social security, Medicare, and withheld		To SSA	To Recipient
	Statement	income taxes. Include bonuses, vacation allowances, severance pay, certain moving expense payments, some kinds of travel allowances, and third-party payments of sick pay.	See separate instructions	Last day of February*	January 31

^{*}The due date is March 31 if filed electronically.

E. Rules on 2014 Withholding from Supplemental Wage Payments

1. General Requirements

The following discussion provides guidance on the proper way to withhold federal income tax from supplemental wage payments made in addition to regular wages:

Supplemental wages are compensation paid to an employee in addition to regular wages. Supplemental wage payments include bonuses, commissions, overtime pay, accumulated sick leave, severance pay, awards, prizes, back pay, retroactive wage increases for current employees, and payments for nondeductible moving expenses.

The payments may be made at a different time from regular wage payments, or may be based on a different wage rate or a different payroll period from regular wages, or on no particular payroll period at all. The federal supplemental withholding rate is generally 25%. However, payments over \$1 million are subject to withholding at the highest federal tax rate, currently 39.6%.

You must decide whether to treat supplemental wage payments as regular wages or to separate them from regular wages before you withhold. The IRS provides computation rules that explain when supplemental wages must be included with regular wage payments and when they must be reported separately. The rules apply to supplemental payments made in the same calendar year that regular wages are paid.



E. Rules on 2014 Withholding from Supplemental Wage Payments (Continued)

1. General Requirements (Continued)

The State of California classifies supplemental and bonus payments into three categories for tax purposes as follows:

- 1. Regular Pay All wages in the regular pay category are taxed based on the employee's W-4 in effect at the time the payment is made.
- Supplemental Wages (such as overtime, severance pay and housing allowance) The supplemental flat tax rate will be used if the payments are <u>not</u> paid with the employee's regular wages. If the payment is made with regular pay, the payment is taxed based on the employee's W-4; otherwise, the payment is taxed at the supplemental flat tax rate in effect at the time the payment is made, now 6.6%.
- 3. Bonus Wages The bonus flat tax rate will be used if the payments are <u>not</u> paid with the employee's regular wages. If the payment is made with regular pay, the payment is taxed based on the employee's W-4; otherwise the payment is taxed at the bonus flat rate in effect at the time the payment is made, currently 10.23%.

A payer is required to withhold on reportable payments, such as interest and dividends, under the following circumstances:

- a. The payee fails to furnish his TIN to the payor in the manner required;
- b. The IRS notifies the payor that the TIN furnished by the payee was incorrect;
- c. The IRS notifies the payor that backup withholding is required because the payee failed to properly report interest or dividends; or
- d. The payee fails to certify, under penalties of perjury, that the payee is not subject to backup withholding when such certification is required.

2. IRS Form 945 - Annual Return of Withheld Federal Income Tax

Use this Form to report nonpayroll income tax withholding. These nonpayroll items include backup withholding and withholding on pensions, annuities, IRAs, and gambling winnings. Semi-weekly depositors are required to file Form 945-A, a summary of the tax liability, with their Forms 945.

Federal tax deposits must be made by electronic funds transfer. You must use electronic funds transfer to make all federal tax deposits. Generally, electronic funds transfers are made using the Electronic Federal Tax Payment System (EFTPS). However, if a taxpayer's total taxes for the year are less than \$2,500, the taxpayer is not required to make deposits, and can pay the taxes with the Form 945.



E. Rules on 2014 Withholding from Supplemental Wage Payments (Continued)

3. California Form 592 - Return for Tax Withheld at Source

Withholding agents must remit payments of tax withheld at source to the Franchise Tax Board by the required due dates in order to avoid interest assessments. Additionally, if Form 594, "Notice to Withhold Tax at Source" is issued by the California Franchise Tax Board, it must be completed as indicated in the instructions to that form. Starting in 2010, the state added a new voucher that must be included with all payments.

F. Household Employee Taxes

If you pay a household employee cash wages of more than the amount specified by law in a tax year, \$1,900 in 2014 or 2015, you must withhold social security and Medicare taxes from all cash wages you pay to that employee. Unless you prefer to pay your employee's share of social security and Medicare taxes from your own funds, you should withhold a certain percentage set by law from each payment of cash wages. The specified dollar amount and percentages can be found under the topic "Do You Need To Pay Employment Taxes?" in Publication 926. Instead of paying this amount to your employee, pay it to the IRS with a matching amount for your share of the taxes. If you pay your employee's share of social security and Medicare taxes from your own funds, these amounts must be included in the employee's wage for income tax purposes. However, they are not counted as social security and Medicare wages or as Federal unemployment wages.

You are not required to withhold Federal income tax from wages you pay to a household employee. However, if your employee asks you to withhold Federal income tax and you agree, you will need <u>Form W-4</u>, <u>Employee's Withholding Allowance Certificate</u>, and <u>Publication 15</u>, (Circular E), Employer's Tax Guide, which has tax withholding tables.

If you withhold or pay social security and Medicare taxes, or withhold Federal income tax, you will need to file <u>Form W-2</u>, Wage and Tax Statement after the end of the year. You will also need a <u>Form W-3</u>, Transmittal of Wage and Tax Statement. To complete Form W-2 you will need both an employer identification number and your employee's social security number. If you do not already have an employer identification number (EIN), one can be requested by submitting Form SS-4 Application for Employer Identification Number.

If you paid cash wages to household employees totaling more than the specified dollar amount in any calendar quarter of the prior two years, you generally must pay Federal unemployment tax on a portion of the specified amount of cash wages you pay to each of your household employees in the current and following taxable years. For specific amounts look under the heading "Do You Need To Pay Employment Taxes?" in Publication 926.

If you must file Form W-2 or pay Federal unemployment tax, you will also need to file a <u>Form 1040</u>, <u>Schedule H</u>, <u>Household Employment Taxes</u>, after the end of the year with your individual income tax return.

For more information on withholding call FTB's Withhold at Source Unit at (916) 845-4900.



G. Penalties

Withheld federal income taxes, social security and Medicare taxes along with certain excise taxes are called trust fund taxes. If trust fund taxes willfully aren't collected, not truthfully accounted for and paid, the IRS may charge a trust fund recovery penalty. The penalty is equal to 100% of the trust fund taxes evaded and may apply to a person or persons the IRS decides is responsible. Information return penalties (filing of Forms W-2, 1099, etc.) fall into three categories, as follows:

1. Failure to File Correct Information Returns by Due Date:

The penalty applies to the failure to file timely returns, failure to include all information required to be shown on a return, and including incorrect information on a return (including taxpayer identification numbers). The penalty also applies for filing on paper when required to file on magnetic media, or failing to file paper forms that are machine readable.

2. Failure to Furnish Correct Payee Statements:

The penalty applies for failing to provide the statement by January 31, failing to include all information required to be shown on the statement or including incorrect information on the statement.

The penalties for failure to timely file information returns is increased, effective for returns required to be filed on or after January 1, 2015.

New Failure to File Forms 1099 Penalties							
	Defined	Per Return Penalty	Calendar-year Maximum	Calendar-year Maximum Small Business			
First Tier	Filed after deadline but not more than 30 days	Increase from \$15 to \$30	Increase from \$75,000 to \$250,000	Increase from \$25,000 to \$75,000			
Second Tier	Filed more than 30 days late but before August 1	Increase from \$30 to \$60	Increase from \$150,000 to \$500,000	Increase from \$50,000 to \$200,000			
Third Tier	Not filed before August 1	Increase from \$50 to \$100	Increase from \$250,000 to \$1.5 million	Increase from \$100,000 to \$500,000			
Intentional Disregard		Greater of \$250 or 10% of aggregate of items to be reported.					

Note: A small business is a business filer with gross receipts of not more than \$5 million.



G. <u>Penalties</u> (Continued)

2. <u>Failure to Furnish Correct Payee Statements:</u> (Continued)

Form 8809 can be used to request for extension of time to file information returns of the government copy with the IRS. There are specific instructions that come with the form. If the instructions are not followed, the IRS can deny the extension request. The extension is only for 30 days but if more time is required, taxpayers can request an additional 30 days to file. If an extension is needed to file the payee copy, see the instructions for Form 1099.

Generally, no information return is required to be filed with the FTB unless the California amounts are different from the federal.

California has its own unique provision that provides that the FTB may disallow a deduction to a taxpayer for amounts paid as remuneration for personal services if that business fails to report the payments on a W-2 or 1099.

H. <u>Electronic Federal Tax Payment System (EFTPS)</u>

Individuals, businesses, and tax professionals can now make a wide variety of payments via the Electronic Federal Tax Payment System (EFTPS) using the Internet or the phone. The new EFTPS initiative was launched in 2004 by way of an information release and the on-line release of a number of new IRS publications that explain the new system. IRS also launched a new on-line site devoted to EFTPS (www.eftps.com).

• EFTPS for Businesses and Entities

A business may use EFTPS to make all federal tax payments, including income, estimated and excise taxes.

Effective January 1, 2011, the Financial Management Service, a Bureau of the Treasury Department, eliminated the system that allowed Federal Tax Deposits to be made using paper coupons at government depositary banks. On August 23, 2010, the Treasury Department and the Service published a notice of proposed rulemaking (REG-153340-09), 2010-42 I.R.B. 469 (74 FR 51707), to require electronic funds transfer for all Federal Tax Deposits and to eliminate the rules regarding Federal Tax Deposit coupons. The Electronic Federal Tax Payment System is available 24 hours a day, seven days a week.

A business can enroll for EFTPS on-line, or by completing Form 9779 (Business Enrollment Form) and mailing it to the EFTPS Enrollment Center. The enrollment steps (e.g., receipt of PIN and internet password) essentially are the same as they are for individuals.

Businesses (as well as other types of entities such as tax-exempts) have two choices: EFTPS-Direct and EFTPS-Through a Financial Institution.

EFTPS - Direct

A business that uses EFTPS-Direct may initiate electronic payments via EFTPS-Online, EFTPS-PC Software (supplied by IRS at no charge), or EFTPS-Phone. The three methods can be used interchangeably. Businesses use the same procedure for making EFTPS payments as individuals (see discussion above).



H. <u>Electronic Federal Tax Payment System (EFTPS)</u> (Continued)

• EFTPS - Through a Financial Institution

If its financial institution offers the service (for which it can levy a charge), a business may instruct it to electronically move funds from the business's account to the Treasury's. The tax payment must be initiated at least one day before payment is to be made. The tax payment must be made before the financial institution's ACH (Automated Clearing House) processing deadline. The financial institution then originates an ACH credit transaction to the Treasury's account, and the tax records of the business are updated at IRS.

Those businesses that use payroll companies are told to check with them for fees, deadlines and EFTPS enrollment instructions. Additionally, a business must enroll in EFTPS to initiate those tax payments not handled by its payroll company.

NOTE: On October 19, 2007, the IRS sent out a notice regarding its new EFTPS "batch provider" software that will be necessary to download in order to continue using the system. Before making payments, you need to register via the software at www.eftps.com/eftps/ext/hds/html. According to the IRS, the process takes about two weeks, so if this concerns you, we recommend that you download the User's Manual at the link above or contact the IRS at 1 (800) 945-0966.

II. AUTO MILEAGE AND EXPENSE REIMBURSEMENT INFORMATION

A. <u>Employer Reimbursement Plan Rules</u>

Reimbursements that do not meet IRS "accountable" standards must be reported as salary or wages on Form W-2. An employee is eligible to deduct the related expenses as miscellaneous itemized deductions subject to the 2% adjusted gross income and standard deduction limitations. If the reimbursements meet IRS rules, the plan is called "an accountable plan" and the reimbursements will generally not be reported on Form W-2. Under "an accountable plan" the employee may deduct otherwise allowable expenses which are in excess of the reimbursement as miscellaneous itemized deductions subject to various limitations previously stated.

B. Accountable Plan Defined

A reimbursement or other expense allowance arrangement constitutes an accountable plan if it has the following three elements:

- 1. The related expense has a business connection;
- 2. the employer requires the employee to substantiate the expenses; and
- 3. the employer requires the employee to return any amount paid in excess of the substantiated expenses.

We strongly recommend that the plan be in writing. If an arrangement meets the three main requirements of an accountable plan, but the employee fails to return the excess amount, only the amount that has been substantiated is treated as paid under an accountable plan. Special deemed substantiation rules apply to mileage allowances and meal and incidental per-diem expense allowances.



II. AUTO MILEAGE AND EXPENSE REIMBURSEMENT INFORMATION (Continued)

B. Accountable Plan Defined (Continued)

The requirements stated above are applied on an employee-by-employee basis. Failure by one employee to fulfill one of the criteria does not cause amounts paid to other employees under the arrangement to be treated as paid under a non-accountable plan. A payer may have more than one arrangement with a particular employee without running afoul of the accountable plan requirements.

Expenses subject to these rules include business meals, travel expenses, auto expenses and other similar expenses of the employee which are ordinary and necessary to the business of the employer and reimbursed to employees. Further, so called "expense allowances" are also covered. Expenses should clearly indicate what they are, the amount of each expense, date incurred, persons for whom the expense was incurred, place where expense was incurred and the business purpose of the expense. Certain expenses such as meals and entertainment require more information than automobile expenses.

Although advances remain a problem under the accountable plan rules, the IRS has provided a three-part test so that if all three parts are met, advances will not be treated as compensation. Part one of the test requires that an employer may not advance an employee monies earlier than 30 days before expenses are anticipated to be paid or incurred. Part two states that the employee must make adequate accounting for the expenses paid or incurred no later than 60 days after the expenses are paid or incurred. Finally all monies in excess of those properly accounted for as employee expenses must be returned within 120 days of paying or incurring such costs. If the first two parts of this test are met, but the excess monies are not returned within the 120 day period, only the excess must be treated as taxable compensation. If either of the first two parts are not met, the entire amount advanced is taxable compensation.

One major exception relates to per-diem type allowances. Here only the amounts received in excess of government allowances are treated as compensation and are subject to employment taxes and withholding. Other than not being required to verify actual costs incurred, employees using the per-diem method must still meet the same substantiation tests as with other reimbursement plans in order to avoid inclusion of the entire allowance as compensation subject to employment taxes and withholding.

C. IRS Automobile Reimbursement Mileage Rates

For 2014, you may elect to reimburse employees for substantiated business mileage at 56¢ for all business miles driven. This rate is used to calculate the tax deduction for business travel as an alternative to deducting actual costs of maintaining an automobile. The rate also is used by many companies to reimburse workers who use their own cars on company business. The 2015 IRS mileage rate will be 57.5¢ per mile.

III. AUTO RULES OTHER THAN MILEAGE AND EXPENSE REIMBURSEMENT

A. Taxation of Value of Automobile

Fringe Benefit Received in 2014

For 2014, vehicle use must be supported by the general substantiation rules that require a taxpayer to prove eligibility for, and the amount of, any deduction claimed for business use. Also, the taxable personal portion of vehicle use <u>must</u> be included in the "Employee Wage and Tax Statement" (Form W-2) with all applicable income and payroll taxes withheld from 2014 wages. It is mandatory to withhold payroll taxes and income taxes. In order to compute the taxable portion of vehicle use, the following should be done:



A. <u>Taxation of Value of Automobile</u> (Continued)

Fringe Benefit Received in 2014 (Continued)

- 1. The employee should complete a "Summary Statement" (see sample copy attached) and submit this to the employer at the end of each calendar year.
- 2. The personal portion of vehicle use must be valued and included in fourth quarter 2015 payroll tax returns.
- 3. The employee's 2014 Form W-2 must include the taxable portion of vehicle use and related withholdings.

B. <u>Employer Provided Vehicle</u>

1. Exception for Commuting Use Only

There are several exceptions to the general vehicle substantiation rules. The commuting only exception may be used if all of the following five criteria are met:

- a. The vehicle is owned or leased by the employer and is provided to one or more employees for use in connection with the employer's trade or business and is actually used in that trade or business.
- b. For bona fide <u>noncompensatory</u> business reasons, the employer requires the employee to commute to and/or from work in the vehicle.
- c. The employer has established a policy that the vehicle may not be used for personal purposes other than commuting. Such policy <u>must be</u> in writing (an example of such written policy is attached) and be given to applicable employees (or posted).
- d. The employer reasonably believes that the employee does not use the vehicle for any purpose other than commuting except for de minimis personal use; and
- e. The employee required to use the vehicle for commuting is not a highly compensated "control employee" of the employer.

A control employee is any employee who meets any of the following:

- Is an appointed or elected officer whose compensation is \$105,000 or more.
- Is a director of the employer.
- Owns 1% or more equity, capital or profits interest in the employer.

Example A - Commuting Valuation Rule

Employee Y works for employer X. X provides a company vehicle to Y for the performance of Y's duties and requires Y to commute to and from work in the vehicle for noncompensatory but valid employer business purposes. X does not allow Y to use vehicle for any purpose other than that described and X reasonably believes that Y does not use the vehicle for other purposes. X has given Y a written policy statement and Y acknowledged receipt of policy in writing. Y is not a "control" employee.



B. <u>Employer Provided Vehicle</u> (Continued)

1. Exception for Commuting Use Only (Continued)

Based on the information presented above, the five criteria necessary for the commuting only use exception are met. The taxable fringe benefit received would be calculated by multiplying \$3 times the total commuting days used by the employee. (A one-way commute would be valued at \$1.50) and:

- a. The employer must deduct all applicable payroll taxes and withhold income taxes from wages paid in the year that the benefit is received. (The withholding of income taxes, but not payroll taxes, can be waived at the employee's discretion.)
- b. The computed amount must be added to compensation records for that employee and included on Form W-2.
- c. The employee can reimburse the employer in January 2015 for all Social Security (FICA) and State Disability Insurance (SDI) required to be withheld if the employer was unable to timely withhold as stated in a.

2. Sample Notice to Employees When Using Commuting Use Only Exception

TO:	(Employee)
FROM	:(Employer)
DATE:	
RE:	Employer-Provided Vehicle

We have elected to use a special valuation rule for 2014 in computing the value of personal use of the vehicle which has been assigned to you. The special rule will value personal use by an automobile lease valuation rule, vehicle cents-per-mile rule, or a commuting valuation rule. We will attempt to use the method (which is available to you) that results in the least amount of additional taxable income.

In order to use the above special valuation rule, you must provide us with a written statement substantiating your personal use of the vehicle during 2014. This statement must include your total mileage for the year, broken down between business, commuting and other personal miles. Attached is a statement which should be used in substantiating the information to us.

In general, if you do not submit a written statement to us, the value of other personal use will be computed as if no portion of your driving was for business purposes.

Instructions to Employer

The above sample notice should state which of the three methods applies to the specific employee to which the notice is written. Any one of the methods may apply to any employee; thus an employer could have all three methods being utilized during the same calendar year.



B. <u>Employer Provided Vehicle</u> (Continued)

3. Other Than Commuting Use Only

If one or more of the five criteria listed previously are not met, the following valuation methods, as described in examples B and C, may be used.

Example B - Vehicle Cents Per Mile

The value of any personal use by an employee of your vehicle may be calculated by multiplying the standard mileage rate (56¢ in 2014), by the number of miles driven by an employee for personal purposes, if you provide your employee with the use of a vehicle that either:

- you reasonably expect will be regularly used in your business throughout the calendar year (or a shorter period that the vehicle is owned or leased by you)
- is driven primarily by employees for at least 10,000 miles in a calendar year.

A vehicle is considered "regularly used" in an employer's business if either at least 50 percent of its total mileage for the year is for the employer's business or it is generally used each workday in an employer-sponsored car pool to transport at least three employees to and from work. You may not use the cents-permile rate if its value when you first make it available to any employee for personal use is more than an amount determined by the IRS as the maximum automobile value for the year. For example, you cannot use the cents-per-mile rule for an automobile that you first made available to an employee in 2014 if its value at that time exceeded \$16,000 for a passenger automobile or \$17,300 for a truck or van. Once the cents-per-mile rate has been adopted for a vehicle, you must continue to use that valuation method until the vehicle no longer qualifies.

Maintenance and insurance are included in the standard mileage rate. However, no reduction in the rate is allowed if you do not provide these services. The rate also includes the fair market value of employer-provided fuel for miles driven in the United States, Canada, and Mexico. If fuel is <u>not</u> provided by you as the employer, the rate may be reduced by no more than 5.5 cents.

Example C - Automobile "Lease" Valuation Rule

Generally, you figure the annual lease value of an automobile as follows:

- 1. Determine the fair market value (FMV) of the automobile as of the first date the automobile is available for personal use.
- 2. Using the IRS Annual Lease Value Table, read down column 1 until you come to the dollar range within which the FMV of the automobile falls. Then read across to column 2 to find the corresponding annual lease value.

To obtain the ALV, the FMV of the vehicle must be determined as of the first day it was made available to the employee. In the fifth year that the auto is used, the FMV is redetermined and a new annual lease value is calculated from the table. That redetermined value is then used for the second four-year period.



B. Employer Provided Vehicle (Continued)

3. Other Than Commuting Use Only (Continued)

Also, if the employer provides gas and oil, an additional taxable amount of 5-1/2¢ per mile of personal use must be added. The value of insurance, maintenance and repairs is included in the annual lease value table amount. Given an annual lease value of \$6,600 for a vehicle available all 365 days of the year and driven 5,000 personal and commuting miles out of 20,000 total miles, the taxable fringe benefit to be included as employee compensation would be calculated as follows:

(1) Vehicle usage

	<u> 365</u>		5,000		
\$6,600 X	365	Χ	20,000	=	\$1,650

(2) Gas and oil

5,000 miles X 5-1/2¢ =
$$\frac{275}{1,925}$$

C. <u>Employee Uses Own Vehicle</u>

In this circumstance, the submission of the "Summary Statement" is crucial as will be explained in the following example.

If an employer elects to use the special valuation rules shown in Examples A through C, the employer must notify the employee of the election by the later of January 31 of the calendar year for which the election is to apply or 30 days after the employer first provides the benefit to the employee.

Example D

Employee D works for employer X. D drives a personal vehicle for the performance of D's duties on behalf of X. X provides 100% of the upkeep and maintenance (\$4,000) and D's Summary Statement indicates 25% personal use.

The taxable fringe benefit received would be calculated as follows:

- 1. The amount X has paid (\$4,000) times D's personal usage (25%).
 - (a) In this example, $$4,000 \times 25\% = $1,000$.
 - (b) Only the personal portion is included as additional income.
- 2. Follow procedures a through e as outlined in Example A.

The above examples present the application of the special vehicle valuation regulations in a few generalized situations. It is not possible to cover all situations as the regulations covering valuation of employee fringe benefits are long and detailed. If you feel the above examples do not cover your specific situation, please contact the partner at Miller Kaplan Arase LLP in charge of your account for further guidance.



D.

E.

Summary Statement

Employee Name:
Social Security Number:
Employer:
Vehicle:
Make Model Year ID Number
Period of Usage: From to (include month, date and year)
- Total miles driven for the period:
- Total business miles driven for the period:
- Total commuting miles driven for the period:
 Total other personal miles (but not commuting miles) driven during the period:
- Have you maintained sufficient evidence to support the business use?* Yes No
- Is the evidence written? Yes No
- Do you have another car available for personal use? Yes No
If yes, year, make and model
I hereby attest that the information listed above is true and correct to the best of my knowledge.
Employee Date
*Note: Your records are not to be submitted with this statement to us; however, you are required to retain the supporting documents for a minimum of six years. The requirements for recordkeeping are solely you responsibility and not ours, as your employer. Please refer to IRS recordkeeping requirements if you have any questions.
Policy Statement "Commuting Only Use" - Special Rule
If an employer and employee elect to adopt the special rule ("Commuting Only Use"), a written policy must be established.
The policy could be worded as follows:
Employees who are provided with company owned automobiles must take those automobiles home at night to provide safe parking. Employees may not, however, use such automobile for personal purposes,



other than for commuting or de minimis personal use.

F. Annual Lease Value Table for Employer Provided Autos

The purpose of this table is to establish the annual value of personal use of employer provided autos. Take the table value times the personal use percentage. The product is the personal use value includable as additional wages subject to withholdings (including FICA and SDI).

Automobile fair market value	Annual lease value*
when first provided to employee	
\$ 0 to \$ 999	\$ 600
1,000 to 1,999	
2,000 to 2,999	
3,000 to 3,999	
4,000 to 4,999	
5,000 to 5,999	•
6,000 to 6,999	•
7,000 to 7,999	
8,000 to 8,999	•
9,000 to 9,999	
10,000 to 10,999	3,100
11,000 to 11,999	3,350
12,000 to 12,999	
13,000 to 13,999	•
14,000 to 14,999	•
15,000 to 15,999	4,350
16,000 to 16,999	4.600
17,000 to 17,999	4,850
18,000 to 18,999	•
19,000 to 19,999	5,350
20,000 to 20,999	5,600
21,000 to 21,999	5,850
22,000 to 22,999	
23,000 to 23,999	6,350
24,000 to 24,999	6,600
25,000 to 25,999	
26,000 to 27,999	
28,000 to 29,999	7,750
30,000 to 31,999	
32,000 to 33,999	
34,000 to 35,999	9,250
36,000 to 37,999	9,750
38,000 to 39,999	10,250
40,000 to 41,999	10,750
42,000 to 43,999	11,250
44,000 to 45,999	11,750
46,000 to 47,999	12,250
48,000 to 49,999	12,750
50,000 to 51,999	•
52,000 to 53,999	•
54,000 to 55,999	14,250
56,000 to 57,999	14,750
58,000 to 59,999	15,250

^{*} Add 5.5 cents per mile for gas if reimbursed by employer.



IV. NEW FEDERAL/STATE LAWS AND OTHER CHANGES

A. <u>Employer Reporting Requirements – Form 1095-C</u>

During 2014, the IRS released a draft of Form 1095-C "Employer Provided Health Insurance Offer and Coverage", that large employers will use to report coverage information both to the employee and the IRS annually, starting in 2016 for calendar year 2015. The copy for the employee must be provided by January 31 and the copy for the IRS by February 28. The IRS will use the information to administer the employer shared responsibility provisions of the Affordable Care Act. There will also be a Form 1094-C (transmittal).

An applicable large employer is an employer that employed an average of at least 50 full-time employees on business days during the preceding year. A full-time employee includes any employee who was employed on average at least 30 hours of service per week. More exact definitions are available on the IRS.GOV website.

The requirement applies to all large employers regardless of whether the employer is a tax-exempt or governmental entity. Employers that employ fewer than 50 full-time employees (including full-time equivalents) during the prior year are not subject to the reporting requirements.

We want to emphasize that neither the reporting requirements nor the employer shared responsibility provisions apply for 2014. However, beginning in 2015, employers may comply voluntarily with the information reporting provisions.

1005		Fmn	lover-P	rovided	Health Ir	nsurance	e Offer a	and (Cove	age		□v	OID			OMB No.		0115
Department of the Trea	1095-C It ment of the Treasury Employer-Provided Health Insurance Offer and Coverage Information about Form 1095-C and its separate instructions is at www.irs.gov/f1095c.							ORRE	CTED	TED 201		14						
nternal Revenue Service Part Emplo					3 6 -		Γ	Applic	cable L	arge E	elami	ver Me	mber	(Emp	loyer)			
1 Name of employee				2 Socia	al security number	er (SSN)	7 Name of e	_							Employer	identifica	tion numb	oer (EIN)
3 Street address (incl	luding apartn	nent no.)				,	9 Street add	ress (inc	luding roo	m or suit	e no.)			10	Contact to	elephone	number	
4 City or town		5 State or provin	сө	6 Coun	try and ZIP or fore	eign postal code	11 City or tov	/n		12 St	ate or pro	ovince		13	13 Country and ZIP or foreign postal		al code	
		er and Cove							July		Aug	Ser	+	Oct		Nov	T - F)ec
14 Offer of Coverage (enter	All 12 Months	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	June		July	+	aug	061				1101		
required code) 15 Employee Share of Lowest Cost Monthly Premium, for Self-Only Minimum Value Coverage)	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$		\$		\$	4	6	\$		\$	
16 Applicable Section 4980H Safe Harbor (enter code, if applicable)																		
	red Indiv loyer prov	iduals ided self-insu	red covera	ge, check th	e box and en	ter the infor	mation for e	ach co	vered in	idividua	al.							
(a) Name o	f covered ind	lividual(s)	(b) SSN	(c) DOB (If St not availab			Feb	Mar	Apr	(e May	June June	of Cover July	Aug	Sept	Oct	Nov	Dec
17																		
18																		
19																		
20																		
21																		
						1 1												



B. Employer Reporting Requirements – Forms W-2

Beginning in calendar year 2011, the Affordable Care Act began requiring employers to disclose on an employee's Form W-2 the value of the employee's health insurance coverage. The Form W-2 should indicate the total dollar value of health insurance coverage sponsored by the employer, including contributions made by both the employer and the employee.

However, the IRS now states that an employer is not subject to reporting if the employer files fewer than 250 Forms W-2.

C. Form 1099-K Discrepancies

During 2014, the IRS stepped up its matching program by comparing the payments reported through Form 1099-K Payment Card and Third Part Network Transactions with income reported by taxpayers on income tax returns. The IRS is looking for situations where reported business receipts by taxpayers are substantially lower than amounts reported on the Form 1099-K.

There are situations where sales reported on the return may be less than the Form 1099-K amount; such as when the Form 1099-K is on an accrual basis and the taxpayer reports on the cash basis, or because the Form 1099-K is on a calendar year and the taxpayer reports on a fiscal year. However, large discrepancies may result in an audit or at least an inquiry.

D. IRS Tangible Property Regulations

For years beginning on or after January 1, 2014, new regulations are in effect for businesses relating to what costs should be included as part of an asset when making a purchase, what costs can be considered supplies or materials, what constitutes a repair and maintenance expense and what constitutes a capital improvement. Additional rules relate to what to do upon the disposition of an asset. The regulations provide that any changes required to become compliant with the regulations will be considered a change in accounting method, which will require the filing of Form 3115 (Application for Change in Accounting Method).

Generally, all tangible property that is not inventory must be capitalized and depreciated, unless there is an exception. Consequently, all businesses will have to follow the new de minimis safe harbor rules and make elections with regard to capitalization policies. Businesses can establish policies in writing that specify a per-item dollar amount (up to \$5,000 for taxpayers with audited financial statements) that will be expensed for financial accounting purposes.

Taxpayers without audited financial statements have been granted a \$500 per item limit for expensing items. If the cost of an item exceeds the limit, then no portion of the cost is deductible. The new regulations don't change the fact that amounts paid to improve a unit of tangible property must be capitalized.

The full IRS rules exceed 200 pages, so we cannot summarize them here. However, nearly all businesses will be subject to the new regulations. Please contact us if you have questions or would like additional information.



E. Medicare Requirement

The law now requires an employer to withhold Additional Medicare Tax on wages or compensation it pays to an employee in excess of \$200,000 in a calendar year. An employer must withhold even though an employee may not ultimately be liable for the Additional Medicare Tax because, for example, the employee's wages or other compensation together with that of his or her spouse does not exceed the \$250,000 threshold for joint return filers. Any withheld Additional Medicare Tax will be credited against the total tax liability shown on the individual's income tax return (Form 1040).

There is no requirement that an employer notify its employee of this additional withholding.

There is no employer match for the Additional Medicare Tax.

An employer is required to begin withholding Additional Medicare Tax in the pay period in which it pays wages to an employee in excess of \$200,000.

F. California Eliminating Enterprise Zones

As of December 31, 2013, State Legislature eliminated the Enterprise Zone program. This decision was based on a study which found that certain large businesses were claiming the vast majority of the credits and that there was scant evidence that the zones were responsible for increasing net employment in the state. Taxpayers who hired qualified employees under the old program will continue to be able to claim any unused credits through December 31, 2018.

There will be several new credits under state law; a sales tax exemption for manufacturing and R & D equipment, a limited New Employment Credit applicable to a net increase in jobs, and a special "GO-Biz" credit only for investment in impoverished areas. Contact this office for more information or go to the FTB.CA.GOV website.

G. California Information Return for Some Like-Kind Exchanges

Beginning January 1, 2014, taxpayers who complete a like-kind exchange of California property for property located out-of-state will be required to file an information return with the Franchise Tax Board. The information return must be filed for each year beginning with the year in which the exchange took place and each subsequent year that the gain is deferred. The new rules apply to exchanges in 2014, so you will not be required to file this form for exchanges that occurred prior to January 1, 2014.

H. New Motion Picture Credit

California's existing Motion Picture Credit has been replaced with a new Motion Picture Credit that will be available for five years, beginning with the 2016 tax year. Among other changes, the new credit:

- Increases the current \$100 million annual funding available to \$330 million, beginning with the 2016-2017 fiscal year;
- Replaces the current "lottery" system with a competitive system that allocates credits based on the type of production and the number of jobs created; and
- Expands eligibility for the credit to include big budget feature films, one-hour television series for any distribution outlet, and TV pilots.



I. California Net Operating Losses

For taxable years beginning on or after January 1, 2013, a taxpayer will carry an NOL back two years, or elect to carry the loss forward. (R&TC §§17276.20(c)(1), 17276.22, 24416.20(d)(2), 24416.22)

The carryback amounts are limited to:

- 50% for NOLs incurred in the 2013 taxable year;
- 75% for NOLs incurred in the 2014 taxable year; and
- 100% for NOLs incurred in the 2015 or any subsequent taxable year.

Any excess loss, including any unused carryback portion is carried forward for 20 years.

J. <u>Liability for Employers Who Use Labor Contractors</u>

On September 28, 2014, Governor Jerry Brown announced the signing of Assembly Bill 1897, which amends Labor Code section 2810 by creating a new Labor Code section 2810.3.

The new law targets businesses that obtain or are provided "workers to perform labor within its usual course of business from a labor contractor." The statute's definition of "labor contractor" excludes bona fide nonprofits, bona fide labor organizations, apprenticeship programs, hiring halls operated pursuant to a collective bargaining agreement, and motion picture payroll services companies.

Once AB 1897 becomes effective on January 1, 2015, private employers will be unable to deny liability for labor contractor's failure to pay all required wages or to secure valid workers' compensation coverage for contract workers. Employers using the labor services will now "share with the labor contractor all civil legal responsibility and civil liability for all workers supplied" to the company.

The status exempts the following from coverage:

- A business with fewer than 25 workers (which includes "those hired directly by the client employer and those obtained from, or provided by, any labor contractor");
- A business with five or fewer workers supplied by a labor contractor or labor contractors at any given time; and
- The state or any political subdivision of the state, including any city, county, city and county, or special district.

K. California Competes Tax Credit

The California Competes Tax Credit is an income or franchise tax credit available to businesses that come to California or stay and grow in California. Tax credit agreements will be negotiated by Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development (GO-Biz) and approved by a statutorily created "California Competes Tax Credit Committee." The committee consists of:

- Director of GO-Biz (Chair).
- State Treasurer.
- Director of the Department of Finance.
- One appointee each by the Speaker of the Assembly and Senate Committee on Rules.



K. <u>California Competes Tax Credit</u> (Continued)

For Fiscal Year 2014/2015, \$151.1 million of the California Competes Tax Credits will be available for allocation during three application periods.

Of the aggregate amount of tax credit available each fiscal year, 25% of the total credit amount is reserved for small businesses. A small business is defined as one that had less than \$2 million in gross income in the prior year. Any credit amount not awarded during the application period will carry over to the next application period.

Application for the first credit period was accepted at <u>calcompetes.ca.gov</u> from September 29, 2014, until October 27, 2014. There will be two more application periods in early 2015. Go to <u>business.ca.gov</u> for more information on the California Competes Tax Credit.

V. CALIFORNIA INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR REPORTING REQUIREMENTS

The purpose of these reporting requirements is to increase child support collection by helping to locate parents who are delinquent in their child support obligations.

This law requires businesses and government entities to report specified information to the Employment Development Department (EDD) on independent contractors.

Any business or government entity (defined as a "service-recipient") that is required to file a federal Form 1099-MISC for services performed by an independent contractor (defined as a "service-provider") must comply with these reporting requirements. A service-recipient means any individual, person, corporation, association, or partnership, or agent thereof, doing business in this State, deriving trade or business income from sources within this State, or in any manner in the course of trade or business subject to the laws of this State. An independent contractor is defined as an individual who is not an employee of the business or government entity for California purposes and who receives compensation or executes a contract for services performed for that business or government entity either in or outside of California.

You must report to EDD within twenty (20) days of EITHER making payments totaling \$600 or more OR entering into a contract for \$600 or more with an independent contractor in any calendar year, whichever is earlier.

You are required to provide the name of your business, the Federal employer identification number, California employer account number, social security number, address and telephone number.

You are also required to provide independent contractor's (service-provider's) first name, middle initial, last name, social security number, address and start date of contract, along with the amount of contract, contract expiration date, and an indication if an ongoing contract (check box if applicable).

Report independent contractor information on the *Report of Independent Contractors* form (DE 542). To obtain forms and/or information, call (916) 657-0529. You may also contact your local <u>Employment Tax Customer Service Office</u> listed in your local telephone directory in the State Government section under "Employment Development Department" or access the Internet site at www.edd.ca.gov. For magnetic media filing, please call (916) 651-6945.



VI. EARNED INCOME CREDIT

The law continues to require employers to notify employees of their eligibility for the advance payment of the Earned Income Credit (EIC) through payroll. The EIC is a tax credit available to certain low income workers even though no income tax withholding is required on their wages. Eligible employees may elect to receive EIC through reduced federal income tax withholding (or negative federal income tax withholding) throughout the year rather than waiting to claim it on an income tax return. An employee makes the election by submitting a completed Form W-5, Earned Income Credit Advance Payment Certificate, with the employer.

The Form W-5 eligibility certificate verifies to the employer that (1) the employee is eligible for the EIC, (2) the employee has one or more qualifying children, (3) the employee has no other certificate in effect with another employer, and (4) states whether the employee's spouse has an eligibility certificate in effect. Even though persons without children are eligible for the EIC, they are <u>not</u> eligible for the advance payments of EIC. The election can be revoked or modified any time the individual's circumstances change. A new Form W-5 is required for each year the election is in effect.

VII. PAYROLL TAX DEPOSIT SYSTEM

All employers are either federal "monthly depositors" or "semi-weekly depositors". The IRS notifies taxpayers of their status prior to the beginning of each calendar year. Status is determined by reference to the employer's deposit history during a "lookback period." The lookback period for a given calendar year is the 12-month period ending the preceding June 30.

An employer is a monthly depositor for a calendar year if the aggregate amount of employment taxes reported on its quarterly returns, Forms 941, for the four consecutive quarters ended the preceding June 30 is \$50,000 or less. An employer is a semi-weekly depositor if the aggregate is more than \$50,000. Initially, new employers are treated as monthly depositors. A monthly depositor must deposit employment taxes accumulated within the calendar month by the 15th day of the following month. For a semi-weekly depositor, if the depositor's payday is on a Wednesday, Thursday or Friday, taxes must be deposited on or before the following Wednesday. For all other paydays, the deposit is due on the Friday following payday. A special one-day rule applies to any employer which has more than \$100,000 undeposited employment taxes.

The deposit timetable is extended to the immediate next banking day when the deposit obligation falls on a non-banking day. Semi-weekly depositors have additional relief; they have a minimum of three banking days after the end of the semi-weekly period to deposit their taxes. Thus, a semi-weekly depositor with a Friday payroll will have until the following Thursday to deposit employment taxes if the Monday, Tuesday or Wednesday following the payday is a banking holiday.

An employer is treated as having made the required deposit if any shortfall does not exceed the greater of \$100 or two percent of the amount required to be deposited and the shortfall is deposited on or before prescribed make-up dates. For a monthly depositor, the shortfall make-up date is the return due date for the return period in which the shortfall occurs. For a semi-weekly depositor, the shortfall make-up date is the first Wednesday or Friday (whichever is earlier) falling on or after the 15th day of the month in which the deposit must be made.

VIII. EMPLOYEE OR INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR

Many companies have attempted to avoid taxes by calling their workers independent contractors when in fact they were actually employees. The state and federal taxing authorities have been auditing companies to find such abuses. The following is an updated and edited list of factors from the IRS' approach to worker classification. These factors should be considered general guidelines. Certain factors carry more weight than others depending upon specific industry practices.



VIII. EMPLOYEE OR INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR (Continued)

After 1996, the IRS has the burden of proof on classification of workers if the taxpayer can cite judicial precedent or long-standing industry practice for not treating a worker as an employee. Filing Forms 1099-MISC consistent with the taxpayer's treatment of a worker as a non-employee is imperative.

The IRS is developing criteria on an industry-by-industry basis as to which factors weigh more heavily than others and which should not be applied at all. Even though the new law has placed more responsibility on the IRS to substantiate that independent contractors are employees, we believe that based on the success that the IRS has obtained in its audits on the independent contractor issue, they will continue and intensify their industry classification projects.

A. Worker Classification: The IRS' Approach

Do behavioral controls over the worker exist?

Behavioral control focuses on whether the business has the right to direct or control how the work is done, e.g. how the worker performs the specific task for which he was hired. Factors include:

- a. To what extent are instructions given and taken?
- b. What training does the business give the worker?

2. Do financial controls over the worker exist?

These factors illustrate whether there is a right to control how the business aspects of the worker's activities are conducted:

- c. Can the worker realize a profit or incur a loss?
- d. Is the worker's investment significant?
- e. To what extent does the worker make services available to the general public?
- f. How does the business pay the worker?

3. What type of relationship between the parties exists?

These factors illustrate how the worker and the business perceive their relationship.

- g. Does a written contract exist that describes the relationship the parties intend to create?
- h. Does the business provide the worker with employee-type benefits?
- i. How permanent and ongoing is this relationship?
- j. To what extent are the services performed by the worker a key aspect of the regular business of the company?

IX. DBA - FICTITIOUS BUSINESS NAMES

- A fictitious name registration must be filed within 40 days of starting a company in the county where you have your principal place of business. In Los Angeles County, visit rrcc.lacounty.gov/Clerk. In Orange County, start at egov.ocgov.com/ocgov/ and search for "fictitious business."
- 2. You do *not* have to file if you use your surname in the name of the business. So "Tim Parker Plumbing" or Parker's Plumbing" are both exempt from registering, but "Tim's Plumbing" is not. Also if you use something like "Parker and Sons Plumbing" you *do* not have to file, because the name suggests additional owners.



IX. DBA - FICTITIOUS BUSINESS NAMES (Continued)

- 3. In Los Angeles, it costs \$26 to register a business, plus \$5 more for each additional business name or owner. The base fee is \$23 in Orange County, \$55 in San Bernardino County, \$35 in Riverside County and \$53 in Ventura County. Filings are good for five years, then can be renewed.
- 4. Within 30 days of filing your fictitious name statement, you must publish it in an ad in a newspaper of general circulation in your area once a week for four consecutive weeks. The county clerk can tell you which newspapers you must use.
- 5. You don't want to create confusion by choosing a business name that's already being used, so most county clerks offer an online search form so you can check. In Los Angeles County, vist rrcc.lacounty.gov/clerk/fbn_search.cfm.

X. REPORT OF FOREIGN BANK AND FINANCIAL ACCOUNTS (FBAR)

If you have a financial interest in or signature authority over a foreign financial account, including a bank account, brokerage account, mutual fund, trust, or other type of foreign financial account, exceeding certain thresholds, the Bank Secrecy Act may require you to report the accounts annually to the Internal Revenue Service by filing a *Report of Foreign Bank and Financial Accounts (FBAR)*.

Reporting and Filing Information

A person who holds a foreign financial account may have a reporting obligation even though the account produces no taxable income. The reporting obligation is met by answering questions on a tax return about foreign accounts (for example, the questions about foreign accounts on Form 1040 Schedule B) and by filing an FBAR.

The FBAR is a calendar year report, which must be filed with the Department of Treasury on or before June 30 of the year following the calendar year reported. Generally, extensions of time to file an FBAR are not granted. The FBAR is not filed with a federal tax return. Any filing extensions of time granted by the IRS to file a tax return does not extend the time to file an FBAR.

A person required to file an FBAR who fails to properly file a complete and correct FBAR may be subject to a civil penalty not to exceed \$10,000 per violation for violations that are not due to reasonable cause. For additional guidance when circumstances such as natural disasters prevent the timely filing of an FBAR, see FinCEN guidance, FIN-2013-G002 (June 24, 2013).

Effective July 1, 2013 - Electronic filing of FBARs is mandatory

E-filing is a quick and secure way for individuals to file FBARs. Filers will receive an acknowledgement of each submission. For more information about electronic filing, read the FinCEN news release. Help with electronic filing technical questions is available at BSAEfilinghelp@fincen.gov or through the BSA E-Filing Help Desk at 866-346-9478.

There are now procedures to allow the filing of an FBAR by a third party (such as a paid preparer or a spouse) on behalf of the person who has the obligation to file an FBAR. For information pertaining to authorizations for third parties to electronically file and sign FBARs on behalf of an obligated filer, see FinCEN FAQ, *Understanding What BSA E-Filing is and What it Offers (June 2013)*.



X. REPORT OF FOREIGN BANK AND FINANCIAL ACCOUNTS (FBAR) (Continued)

U.S. Taxpayers Holding Foreign Financial Assets May Also Need to File Form 8938

Taxpayers with specified foreign financial assets that exceed certain thresholds must report those assets to the IRS on Form 8938, *Statement of Specified Foreign Financial Assets*, which is filed with an income tax return. The new Form 8938 filing requirement is in addition to the FBAR filing requirement. A chart providing a comparison of Form 8938 and FBAR requirements may be accessed on the IRS Foreign Account Tax Compliance Act Web page.

XI. REPORTING OF CASH TRANSACTIONS IN EXCESS OF \$10,000

If your business receives \$10,000 in cash in one transaction or two or more related transactions in a 24-hour period you must file federal Form 8300. In addition, this form may voluntarily be filed for any suspicious transaction, even if it does not exceed \$10,000. The term cash includes a cashier's check, bank draft, travelers check and money order. The civil penalties for failure to comply with the filing and payer reporting requirements are the same as those for failure to file or correctly file Forms 1099. Criminal penalties including up to five years imprisonment are provided for failure (or causing the failure) to file a report, for filing (or causing the filing) of a false or fraudulent report, and for structuring a transaction.

Recipients of reportable cash payments must also provide each payer with an annual written statement by January 31 of the following year containing the name and address of the recipient, the aggregate amount of reportable cash received from that payer during the year, and a notice that the information in the statement is being furnished to the IRS. The statement must be mailed to the payer's last known address.

File Form 8300 by the 15th day after the date of the transaction with the Internal Revenue Service, Detroit Computing Center, P.O. Box 32621, Detroit, Michigan 48232, or with your local IRS office. California also requires that a copy of Form 8300 be sent to: Franchise Tax Board, P.O. Box 1468, Sacramento, California 95812-1468.

XII. WHEN HIRING NEW EMPLOYEES

A. Compliance with Immigration and Nationality Act

Every time any person is hired to perform labor or services in return for wages or other remuneration, Form I-9 must be completed. Employees can be requested to present to you an original document or documents that establish identity and employment eligibility no later than the first day of employment. As to the form and timing of the request, we strongly suggest you contact your legal advisor, since incorrect steps could result in being found liable for discrimination practices.

There is no associated filing fee for completing Form I-9. Form I-9 must be retained by the employer and made available for inspection by U.S. Government officials. Use the version revised 03/08/13.

Employers hiring foreign nationals should always check for the individual's I-94 card, which controls the terms of an individual's stay in the country. The I-94 serves as the "work permit". Once it expires, the period of lawful stay in the U.S. is over. (The visa, which establishes a specific length of stay, is permission to present oneself at the border). See details regarding the U.S. Department of Homeland Security's E-Verify Department program on the uscis.gov website.



XII. WHEN HIRING NEW EMPLOYEES (Continued)

A. <u>Compliance with Immigration and Nationality Act</u> (Continued)

Nonimmigrant visa categories are arranged according to proposed activities in the U.S. Some typical work visas are E (persons with essential skills), H1-B (temporary professional worker), L-1 (permits international companies to transfer key employees), O (for outstanding individuals), and TN or NAFTA (for Mexicans or Canadians entering to work in the U.S. for one year as architects, scientists or other professionals).

B. **E-Verify**

U.S. law requires companies to employ only individuals who may legally work in the United States — either U.S. citizens, or foreign citizens who have the necessary authorization. This diverse workforce contributes greatly to the vibrancy and strength of our economy, but that same strength also attracts unauthorized employment.

E-Verify is an Internet-based system that allows businesses to determine the eligibility of their employees to work in the United States. E-Verify is fast, free and easy to use — and it's the best way employers can ensure a legal workforce.

The program was authorized by the Illegal Immigration Reform and Immigrant Responsibility Act of 1996 (IIRIRA). In short, employers submit information taken from a new hire's Form 1-9 (Employment Eligibility Verification Form) through E-Verify to the Social Security Administration and U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) to determine whether the information matches government records and whether the new hire is authorized to work in the United States.

E-Verify is administered by the U.S. Department of Homeland Security, USCIS, Verification Division, and the Social Security Administration. Got to www.uscis.gov to enroll.

C. Income Tax Withholding

Each year employee should complete Form W-4, the "Employee's Withholding Allowance Certificate". The amount of income tax that an employer must withhold from wages is based on the filing status and number of withholding allowances claimed by the employee. The employee must provide this information on Form W-4.

The requirement to submit copies of the W-4 to the IRS has been eliminated (see Item IV, Section I.) Also, on November 14, 2005, the IRS announced a new procedure for determining the amount of income tax employers are required to withhold from wages paid for services performed by nonresident alien (NRA) employees within the United States, along with new instructions for use by NRA employees in completing Form W-4.

D. <u>New Employee Registry</u>

California requires all employers to report all new employees to the EDD within 20 calendar days of an employee's first day of work. This information will be cross-matched against child support records to locate parents who are delinquent in their support payments and also will be used to detect unemployment insurance fraud; Form DE 34 is to be used to report this information.

You may also report the new employee by submitting a copy of the employee's Form W-4, as long as you include the date the employee began working and your California employer account number on the Form W-4.



XII. WHEN HIRING NEW EMPLOYEES (Continued)

D. New Employee Registry (Continued)

To order forms, call the California New Employee Registry at (916) 322-2835. Or if you have questions concerning reporting requirements, call your local EDD office or the Registry at (916) 657-0529.

XIII. BASIS IN S CORPORATIONS AND PARTNERSHIPS

We want to make you aware of the importance of keeping track of basis in your S corporation and partnership investments, as the IRS may disallow losses unless there is proof of sufficient basis.

S Corporation Stock and Debt Basis

Many corporations elect S corporation status. The impact of electing S corporation status is that the items of income and loss, etc. flow through to the shareholders. There are three shareholder loss limitations, relating to the following issues:

- 1. Stock and debt basis,
- 2. the amount "At Risk", and
- 3. the Passive Activity rules.

The following information relates to stock and debt basis. The fact that a shareholder receives a K-1 reflecting a loss does not necessarily mean that the shareholder is entitled to claim the loss. The shareholder must have basis to claim the loss. Basis should be computed each year.

To compute stock basis, the shareholder begins with their initial capital contribution to the S corporation or the initial cost of the stock they purchased (the same as a C corporation). That amount is then increased and/or decreased based on the flow-through amounts from the S corporation. An income item will increase stock basis while a loss, deduction, or distribution will decrease stock basis.

A shareholder's stock is increased by:

- 1. Ordinary income
- 2. Separately stated income items
- 3. Tax exempt income
- 4. Excess depletion

A shareholder's stock is **decreased**, but not below zero by:

- 1. Ordinary loss
- 2. Separately stated loss items
- 3. Nondeductible expenses
- 4. Non-dividend distributions
- 5. Depletion for oil and gas



XIII. BASIS IN S CORPORATIONS AND PARTNERSHIPS (Continued)

Most distributions from an S corporation are non-dividend distributions. Dividend distributions can occur in a company that was previously a C corporation or acquired C corporation attributes in a non-taxable transaction (i.e., merger, reorganization, QSub election, etc.).

For loss and deduction items, which exceed a shareholder's stock basis, the shareholder may include its debt basis to determine the deductibility of these items. Debt basis is generally the loans that the shareholder personally made to the S corporation. Debt basis is computed similarly to stock basis, but there are some differences.

The bottom line is that it is not the corporation's responsibility to track each shareholder's stock and debt basis, but rather, it is the shareholder's responsibility.

Partnership Basis

Basis has two separate meanings in partnership taxation. Outside basis is the basis of the partner in their partnership investment. Inside basis is the basis of the partnership in its assets. Outside basis determines how much a partner can withdraw or deduct from a partnership for tax purposes without recognizing additional gain or without being limited with respect to the deductibility of their share partnership losses.

In determining outside basis, each partner's acquisition costs for their partnership interest, contributions and distributions along with their share of profits and losses must be accounted for. Basis is increased by additional contributions of money, property, services and the partner's share of liabilities and partnership income.

Here again, as with S-corporation investments, it is the partner's responsibility, and not that of the partnership, to keep track of basis.

XIV. CAFETERIA PLANS

A Cafeteria Plan is a separate written plan maintained by an employer for employees that meets the specific requirements of and regulations of Section 125 of the Internal Revenue Code. It provides participants an opportunity to receive certain benefits on a pretax basis. Participants in a cafeteria plan must be permitted to choose among at least one taxable benefit (such as cash) and one qualified benefit. A qualified benefit is a benefit that does not defer compensation and is excludable from an employee's gross income under a specific provision of the Code, without being subject to the principles of constructive receipt. Qualified benefits include:

- Accident and health benefits (but not Archer medical savings accounts or long-term care insurance);
- Adoption assistance;
- Dependent care assistance;
- Group-term life insurance coverage;
- Health savings accounts, including distributions to pay long-term care services.

The written plan must specifically describe all benefits and establish rules for eligibility and elections.

A Section 125 Plan is the only means by which an employer can offer employees a choice between taxable and nontaxable benefits without the choice causing the benefits to become taxable. A plan offering only a choice between taxable benefits is not a Section 125 Plan.



XIV. CAFETERIA PLANS (Continued)

The plan may make benefits available to employees, their spouses and dependents. It may also include coverage of former employees, but cannot exist primarily for them. See the questions below for treatment of benefits made available to individuals who are not spouses or dependents of the employee.

Employer contributions to the Cafeteria Plan are usually made pursuant to salary reduction agreements between the employer and the employee in which the employee agrees to contribute a portion of his or her salary on a pre-tax basis to pay for the qualified benefits. Salary reduction contributions are not actually or constructively received by the participant. Therefore, those contributions are not considered wages for federal income tax purposes. In addition, those sums generally are not subject to FICA and FUTA. See Sections 3121(a)(5)(G) and 3306(b)(5)(G) of the Internal Revenue Code.

A flexible spending arrangement (FSA) is a form of cafeteria plan benefit, funded by salary reduction, that reimburses employees for expenses incurred for certain qualified benefits. An FSA may be offered for dependent care assistance, adoption, and medical care reimbursements. The benefits are subject to an annual maximum and are subject to an annual "use-or-lose" rule. An FSA cannot provide a cumulative benefit to the employees beyond the plan year. The above discussion from the irs.gov website provides only the most basic rules governing a cafeteria plan. For a complete understanding of the rules, see Regulations under Code Section 125.

The Affordable Health Care Act, which became law in March 2010, included a provision that limits the annual amount of salary reductions that an employee may contribute to a health flexible spending arrangement (FSA). The limit is effective for taxable years beginning after December 31, 2012. For taxable year 2013 the limit is \$2,500. For taxable years beginning after December 31, 2013, this amount will be annually indexed for cost-of-living adjustments although the limit will stay the same for 2014. Prior to this provision, there was no statutory limit for employee contributions to a health FSA; that amount was dictated by the employer either as a maximum dollar amount or maximum percentage of compensation.

XV. USE TAX

If you purchase an item out-of-state that will be used, consumed, or stored in California, then you may owe use tax. If the out-of-state merchant charges you the correct amount of sales or use tax on your purchase, then your use tax requirement has been fulfilled. Out-of-state companies that are "engaged in business" in California must register with the Board of Equalization and collect sales or use tax on their retail sales of personal property to California customers. However, if no sales or use tax was collected on your purchase, then you are required to compute and pay the amount of use tax due.

How do you compute the use tax? First, multiply the cost of the property purchased from an out-of-state merchant times the applicable use tax rate. The use tax rate and the sales tax rate are the same. The use tax rate is determined by where the property will be used, consumed or stored in California. Then, look to determine if any sales or use tax was collected from the out-of-state merchant and subtract this amount from the use tax due.



XVI. RECORDS RETENTION

WARNING:

<u>Your</u> circumstances may require that you retain records for a longer period of time than shown below. This schedule provides general guidelines. Statute of limitations vary from state to state. Companies should have record retention policies for computer files, word processing and e-mail in addition to the traditional ledger and paper documents. Prior to formalizing a policy, we recommend consulting your attorneys and accountants for further information. See the chart on page 37 for recommended holding periods for specific types of documents.



XVI. RECORDS RETENTION (Continued)

	Retention <u>Period</u>		Retention <u>Period</u>
Accident reports and claims (settled cases)	7 yrs.	Internal audit reports (in some situations, longer retention periods may be desirable)	7 vrs.
Accounts payable ledgers and schedules	10 yrs.	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
Accounts receivable ledgers and schedules	10 yrs.	Inventories of products, materials and supplies First year	•
Audit reports of accountants	Permanently	Invoices to customers	7 yrs.
Bank reconciliations	1 yr.	Invoices from vendors	7 yrs.
Canceled checks for important payments, i.e. taxes and purchases of property	Permanently	Journals	Permanently
Canceled checks, bank statements and deposit slips	10 yrs.	Minute books of directors and stockholders, including by-laws and charter	Permanently
Capital stock and bond records; ledgers, transfer registers, stubs showing issues, record of		Notes receivable ledgers and schedules	
interest coupons, options, etc	Permanently		
Cash receipts and disbursements journals	Permanently	Payroll records and summaries, including payments to pensioners	7 yrs.
Charts of accounts	Permanently	Personnel data	7 yrs.
Contracts and leases	, ,	Petty cash vouchers	3 yrs.
Correspondence (routine) with customers or vendors	, ,	Physical inventory tags	•
Correspondence (general)	3 yrs.	Plant cost ledgers First year	,
Correspondence (legal and important matters only)	Permanently	Property appraisals by outside appraisers	Permanently
Deeds, mortgages and bills of sale	Permanently	Property records - including blueprints, appraisals,	
Depreciation schedules	Permanently	and penalties	Permanently
·	•	Purchase orders or requisitions (copy)	5 yrs.
Duplicate deposit slips	1 yr.	Receiving sheets	1 vr.
Employment applications and employee contracts	7 yrs. (after	receiving streets	± y
	termination)	Requisitions	1 yr.
Expense reports	7 yrs.	Sales records	7 yrs.
Financial statements (end-of-year, other months optional)	Permanently	Scrap and salvage records (inventories, sales, etc.)	7 yrs.
	,	Stenographer's notebooks	1 yr.
General and private ledgers (and end-of-year trial balances)	Permanently	Subsidiary ledgers	7 yrs.
INS I-9 Forms	Greater of	Tax returns and worksheets, revenue agents' reports	
		and other documents relating to determination of income tax liability	Permanently
	or 1 year		·
		Time reports	•
Insurance documents	(1 - 10 yrs.	Trademark registrations	Permanently
	after	Voucher register, schedules and backup	7 yrs.
	•	Warranties and service agreements	



XVII. CALIFORNIA STATE CONTROLLER'S OFFICE UNCLAIMED PROPERTY PROGRAM

From the Controller's website:

California's Unclaimed Property Law requires corporations, businesses, associations, financial institutions, and insurance companies (referred to as "Holders") to annually report and deliver property to the State Controller's Office after there has been no activity on the account or contact with the owner for a period of time specified in the law—generally three (3) years. Often, contact is lost when the owner forgets that the account exists, or moves and does not leave a forwarding address, or the forwarding order expires. In some cases, the owner dies and the heirs have no knowledge of the property.

The Unclaimed Property Law was passed to protect consumers. It prevents businesses with unclaimed property from keeping your money and using it as business income. The law provides California citizens a single source, the State Controller's Office, to check for unclaimed property that may be reported by businesses from around the nation and enables the State to return property, or the net proceeds from any legally required sale of the property, to its rightful owner or their heirs.

The State Controller's Office processes unclaimed property claims free of charge. Owners or heirs can claim their property directly from this office without any service charges or fees.

Go to www.sco.ca.gov for more details.



XVIII. INFORMATION AVAILABLE ON THE INTERNET

Federal:	
Center for Disease Control	www.flu.gov
Department of Health and Human Services	www.hhs.gov
Department of Homeland Security	www.dhs.gov
Department of Labor	www.dol.gov
Health Insurance Information	healthcare.gov
Immigration and Naturalization Service	www.bcis.gov
Internal Revenue Service (Primary Address)	www.irs.gov
Internal Revenue Service (Small Business Help)	www.irs.gov/business/index.html
Social Security Administration	www.ssa.gov
United States Postal Service	www.usps.com
California:	
Film Commission	www.film.ca.gov
Franchise Tax Board	www.ftb.ca.gov
Employment Development Department	www.edd.ca.gov
Health Insurance Information	<u>coveredca.com</u>
State Controller (Unclaimed Property)	www.sco.ca.gov
Board of Equalization	www.boe.ca.gov
Secretary of State	www.ss.ca.gov
Local:	
Los Angeles County Clerk	www.lacounty.info

Energy Research and Credit Information:

Federal	www.energystar.gov
California	Gosolarcalifornia.ca.gov

Foreign exchange rates at www.federalreserve.gov/releases/h10/hist (1990 to present) or oanda.com. Consumer information at www.pueblo.gsa.gov.

Stock Market Quotes at <u>www.dailystocks.com</u> or <u>www.moneycentral.msn.com</u>.

General Government Information at www.usa.gov



XIV. TYPES OF PAYMENTS

Types of Payments
Below is an alphabetic list of
some payments and the forms
to file and report them.
However, it is not a complete
list of all payments, and the
absence of a payment from
the list does not indicate that
the payment is not reportable.
For instructions on a specific
type of payment, see the
separate instructions in the
form(s) listed.

Type of Payment Report on Form

Abandonment	1099-A
Accelerated death benefits	1099-LTC
Acquisition of control	1099-CAP
Advance health insurance	
payments	1099-H
Agriculture payments	1099-G
Allocated tips	W-2
Alternate TAA payments	1099-G
Annuities	1099-R
Archer MSAs:	
Contributions	5498-SA
Distributions	1099-SA
Attorney, fees and gross	
proceeds	1099-MISC
Auto reimbursements, employee	W-2
Auto reimbursements,	
nonemployee	1099-MISC
Awards, employee	W-2
Awards, nonemployee	1099-MISC
Barter exchange income	1099-B
Bond tax credit	1097-BTC
Bonuses, employee	W-2
Bonuses, nonemployee	1099-MISC
Broker transactions	1099-B
Cancellation of debt	1099-C
Capital gain distributions	1099-DIV
Car expense, employee	W-2
Car expense, nonemployee	1099-MISC
Changes in capital structure	1099-CAP
Charitable gift annuities	1099-R
Commissions, employee	W-2
Commissions, nonemployee	1099-MISC
Commodities transactions	1099-B
Compensation, employee	W-2
Compensation, nonemployee	1099-MISC
Contributions of motor vehicles, boats,	1000 111100
and airplanes	1098-C
Cost of current life insurance	
protection	1099-R
Coverdell ESA contributions	5498-ESA
Coverdell ESA distributions	1099-Q
Crop insurance proceeds	1099-MISC
Damages	1099-MISC
Death benefits	1099-B
	1000-11

Type of Payment Report on Form	
Accelerated	1099-LTC 1099-C W-2 1099-Q, 1099-R,
Direct sales of consumer products for	5498
Directors' fees	1099-MISC 1099-MISC
Discharge of indebtedness	1099-C 1099-DIV
Donation of motor vehicle	1098-C
Education loan interest	1098-E
Employee business expense reimbursement	W-2
Employee compensation	W-2
Excess deferrals, excess contributions,	
distributions of	1099-R
Exercise of incentive stock option under section 422(b)	3921
Fees, employee	W-2
Fees, nonemployee	1099-MISC
Fishing boat crew members proceeds	1099-MISC
Fish purchases for cash	1099-MISC
Foreclosures	1099-A
Foreign persons' income	1042-S
401(k) contributions	W-2
404(k) dividend	1099-DIV
Gambling winnings	W-2G
Golden parachute, employee Golden parachute,	W-2
nonemployee	1099-MISC
Grants, taxable	1099-G
Health care services	1099-MISC
Health insurance advance	4000 11
payments	1099-H
Contributions	5498-SA
Distributions	1099-SA
Income attributable to domestic	
production activities, deduction for	1099-PATR
Income tax refunds, state and	1033-1 ATTT
local	1099-G
Indian gaming profits paid to tribal	1000 14100
members	1099-MISC 1099-INT
Interest income	1099-INT
Interest, mortgage	1098
IRA contributions	5498
IRA distributions	1099-R
Life insurance contract	1099-R,
distributions	1099-LTC
Liquidation, distributions in	1099-DIV
Loans, distribution from pension	
plan	1099-R
Long-term care benefits	1099-LTC
Contributions	5498-SA
Distributions	1099-SA
Medical services	1099-MISC
Mileage, employee	W-2
Mileage, nonemployee	1099-MISC
Military retirement	1099-R
Mortgage insurance premiums	1098

Mortgage interest	109
Moving expense	W
Nonemployee compensation	1099-MIS
Nonqualified deferred compensation:	
Beneficiary	1099-
Employee	W
Nonemployee	1099-MIS
Original issue discount (OID)	1099-O
Patronage dividends	1099-PAT
Payment card transactions	1099
Pensions	1099
Points	109
Prizes, employee	W
Prizes, nonemployee	1099-MIS
Profit-sharing plan	1099
i dilitivo dalliagoo	1099-MIS
Qualified plan distributions	1099
Qualified tuition program	
payments	1099-
Real estate transactions	1099
Recharacterized IRA contributions	1099-F 549
Refund, state and local tax	1099-
	1099-MIS
Rents	1099-10113
Retirement	1099
contributions	549
Roth conversion IRA	010
distributions	1099
Roth IRA contributions	549
Roth IRA distributions	1099
Royalties	1099-MIS
Timber, pay-as-cut contract	1099
Sales:	
Real estate	1099
Securities	1099
Section 1035 exchange	1099
SEP contributions	W-2, 549
SEP distributions	1099
Severance pay	W
Sick pay	W
SIMPLE contributions	W-2, 549
SIMPLE distributions	1099
Student loan interest	1098
Substitute payments in lieu of dividends	
or tax-exempt interest	1099-MIS
Supplemental unemployment	W
Tax refunds, state and local	1099-
Third party network transactions	1099
Tips	W
Transfer of stock acquired through an	
employee stock purchase plan under	
section 423(c)	392
Tuition	1098
Unemployment benefits	1099
Vacation allowance, employee	W
Vacation allowance,	
nonemployee	1099-MIS
Wages	W

